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To: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees
From: Robyn Webb, Director of Accountability, Assessment, and Federal Programs
Date: Monday, February 28, 2022

cc: Dr. Brad Hunt, Dr. Angie Brooks, Diana Sircar, Justin Hill

Re:  Comprehensive Assessment Suite 

The district determined there was a need for an assessment and analytical tool to meet the data needs 
of our campus administrators and teachers in an effort to provide them the best tools available to 
address the learning loss of our students post the covid closures. As a result, the district issued an 
RFP on December 17, 2021, to select a company to provide a comprehensive assessment suite to 
include a data warehouse and analytic reporting module. The district received a total of seven 
responses. 

An evaluation committee comprised of representatives from both campus and central administration 
departments evaluated those responses to establish the best value. The resulting tabulation of those 
evaluations provided the following suppliers, in ranked order. 

1. PowerSchool Group
2. Mach B Solutions
3. Instructure

District administration will attempt to negotiate a successful contract with the first ranked vendor, 
and if unsuccessful, we will move to the next ranked vendor.  

The district administration intends to use ESSER funds to cover the cost of this service for at least 
the first year of the award.

RECOMMENDATION: 
That the Coppell ISD Board of Trustees approve the administration to negotiate and enter into 
an agreement with the recommended suppliers, renewed annually, not to exceed $60,000.00 
Annually, as long as the service continues to meet the needs of the District.   


